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The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mr. Nathan Maltinsky, Chair. 

 

Members present: Nathan Maltinsky, Chair  

   David Baker   

   Mary-Ellen D’Espinosa 

   Alan Handel 

   James McKay 

   Pamela Rheaume-Mustard 

   Erin Underhill  

   Catherine MacInnes, Finance Committee Liaison 

 

Members absent: Wendy Barry, Dr. James Lederer   
         

Also present:  John Steadman, 26 Glen Ellen Blvd. 

   Lisa Hardin, 56 Walnut St. 

   Ellen Rosenfeld, 12 Evergreen Terrace 
 

Creation of Management Plan for Town-Owned Properties, Continued  

Conservation Commission - (File #2022-002) 

Mr. John Steadman presented a revised funding request, entitled “Development of a 

Strategic Plan for Lands Owned by the Town of Millis.”  The original funding amount 

requested has changed from $200,000.00 to $161,700.00.  Mr. Steadman stated that two 

bids were received for the project and the lowest bid was from BETA in the amount of 

$161,700.00.  According to Mr. Steadman, if this funding is approved at the May Town 

Meeting, other grants may be sought for funding sources.  He stated that this plan will 

provide important information on possible uses for the various Town properties; housing, 

open space and recreation, etc.  The bid price for the plan holds for 270 days.  

 

There was discussion regarding other funding sources being sought; specifically from the 

Select Board for implementing the study results.  Mr. Steadman stated that capital and 

ongoing cost amounts will be included in the plan.  Ms. Underhill stated that, in her 

opinion, the study would enable the Select Board to take “some solid action.”  Mr. Baker 

expressed concern regarding funding form the Select Board and/or Town Administrator 

for organization of maintenance on already existing Town properties and suggested that 

“organizational structure” be in place first.     

 

Ms. Rosenfeld spoke in opposition to the proposal.  In her opinion, she could work with 

others to do most of what is proposed for the study/plan and “drill down the properties 

that have value.”  Ms. Rosenfeld stated that the proposal is “premature” and not 

necessary.  Ms. Hardin stated that although the idea for the project is “great,” asking the 

CPC to fund the total amount “is not a good idea.”  She suggested that the Town set up 

borrowing for the project.  Mr. Steadman stated that the project as proposed does fit the 

criteria for a Community Preservation Act funded project.  
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Mr. McKay stated that Mr. Steadman had already done research and the proposal was 

narrowed down to thirty-six properties.   

 

A motion was made by Mr. Baker, seconded by Ms. Underhill, to appropriate 

$161,700.00 in CPA funds for the Development of a Strategic Plan for Lands Owned by 

the Town of Millis project, with Ms. Underhill in favor, and Mr. Maltinsky, Mr. Baker, 

Ms. D’Espinosa, Mr. Handel, Mr. McKay, and Ms. Mustard opposed.  The motion did 

not pass. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. McKay, seconded by Mr. Handel, to appropriate $70,000.00 

in CPA funds for the Development of a Strategic Plan for Lands Owned by the Town of 

Millis project, with Mr. Maltinsky, Mr. Baker, Ms. D’Espinosa, Mr. Handel, Mr. McKay, 

Ms. Underhill, and Ms. Mustard all in favor.  The motion passed unanimously:  the sum 

of $13,161.40 appropriated from the Community Preservation Open Space Reserve 

Fund and the sum of $56,838.60 appropriated from the Community Preservation 

Undesignated Fund for a total of  $70,000.00. 

 

The Community Preservation Committee recommends approval of the above article as 

written above at the annual Spring 2022 Town Meeting. 
 

Other Business: 

 

Minutes 

On a motion made by Mr. Baker, seconded by Ms. Underhill, it was voted unanimously to 

approve the minutes of March 24, 2022 as written. 

 

Adjourn 

There being no further discussion and on a motion made by Mr. Baker, seconded by Ms. 

Underhill, and voted unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:08 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

______________________________ 

Camille Standley 

Administrative Assistant 


